
 

 

September 11, 2019 

The National Primary Health Care Development Agency (NPHCDA), which oversees the National Polio 

Emergency Operations Center (NEOC), recognized the CGPP Nigeria and other partners for their roles in 

keeping Nigeria free from Wild Polio Virus (WPV) for the past three years. Pictured here is Dr. Samuel 

Usman, the CGPP Nigeria Secretariat Director, accepting the award from NPHCDA’s Executive Director Dr. 

Faisal Shuaib. Dr. Usman is flanked by the NEOC Incident Manager Dr. Usman Adamu (left) and the NEOC 

Deputy Incident Manager Eunice Damisa (right). 

 

 


